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WORLD TEACHERS DAY ð 28th OCTOBER 2016  

This Friday we celebrate World Teacherõs Day Australia and I would like 

to take this opportunity to recognise and acknowledge the teaching staff 

at The Basin Primary School. Our teachers dedicate an incredible 

amount of time and energy to make the education of our students, your 

children, the very best it can be. We have a committed teaching team 

who are continually improving the quality of their practice ð a fact 

acknowledged in our recent school review. May I personally offer my 

thanks to OUR wonderful team -  Happy World Teachers Day!  

 

 

 

REVIEW UPDATE  

Last Monday our School Council President ð Darrell Holden, our NE Re-

gional Education Department leader ð Coralee Pratt, our reviewer ð Emma 

Richardson, our two challenge partners ð Erika Bienert Principal of Bal-

wyn North PS and Julie Shepherd ð Educational Consultant along with 

Dale Goldsmith, Chris Donaldson and myself met to analyse in great de-

tail what will become the key focus areas for our next Strategic Plan. I 

sincerely thank the review team for a great job and our whole staff who 

worked hard in comprehensively analysing our data in the months leading 

up to the review days. During the rest of this term we will complete the 

process by documenting the new Strategic Plan including setting targets 

for the next four years.  

 

 

 

2017 STUDENT DEPARTURES  

To assist our 2017 planning, we would like to hear from families who are 

moving and their children not returning to The Basin PS next year. If 

you are leaving our school (excluding Year 6 graduates) and have not yet 

informed the office, please let us know as soon as possible.   

 

October  

 

31st Curriculum Day  

 

November  

1st Melbourne Cup Day  

9 -  11th 5/6 Camp  

14 -  16th Grade 4 Camp  

15  2017 Prep transition  

16 -  18th Grade 3 Camp  

28 -  9th Dec  

Prep/1/2/3/4 Swimming  

28 -  30th Book Fair  

30th 5/6 Space inc.  

 

December  

6th 2017 Prep transition 

& Grade 6 orientation  

15th Grade 6 Graduation  

19th 5/6 Wave Pool exc 

& 3/4 Andrew Wedgner 

inc & bbq.  

20th END OF TERM  

      1.30PM finish  

 

 

TERM DATES FOR 2016  

11th July -  16th Sept  

TERM 4  

3rd Oct -  20th Dec  

 

PRINCIPALõS NEWS 



STUDENT PLACEMENT REQUESTS                                                                         

Determining class placements is a complex task where staff members undertake a considerable pro-

cess to ensure that the best possible placement is made to meet each student's educational needs. 

Factors that we take into consideration when making class placements include: academic achievement, 

personal / interpersonal development, friendship groups, learning styles, gender balance and other 

individual learning needs. It is important to understand that with so many factors to consider it is 

not possible to accommodate every request. If you have any information based upon ôeducation 

groundsõ that should be considered in relation to the placement of your child it need to be sent to me 

in writing by Friday 4th November.  As situations change, previous requests should be resubmitted if 

the reason still exists. After this date, new information may not be considered. Parents will be noti-

fied of placements in Student Reports when they are sent home in the last week of term.  

 

CLASS STRUCTURE 2017                                                                                   

Our enrolment is increasing again next year due mostly to the 110 new Preps starting and 48 x 

Grade 6õs departing. Our increasing enrolment is linked to several factors ð The Basin area currently 

has the highest birth rate in Knox, houses for sale in The Basin are being snapped up by young fami-

lies and our healthy reputation. The number of classes will increase to 24.  

 

PUPIL FREE CURRICULUM DAY -  MONDAY 31ST OCTOBER.                                           

The last Pupil Free Curriculum Day for the year is on Monday 31st October. As the ôMelbourne Cupõ 

public holiday falls on the Tuesday 1st November, school will resume in that week on Wednesday 2nd 

November.  

 

Graeme Russell  

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Apples 

Friday 11th November is the next apple 

delivery.  If you wish to place an order 

please make sure your order and money 

are handed into the office by 9am on Fri-

day. Pink Ladies, Royal Gala, Granny 

Smith all apples $10  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

October  

24th   Bailey Bascome - Hay  

25th   Jayde Andrew  

26th   Baxter Johnson  

27th   Tyler Stork  

29th   Max Houghton    

    Chelsea Gribble    

  Sara -  Rose Lock   

  Maddy Hartley  

30th   Alannah Menhenett  

  Zara Allen  

  

 

 

 

 



  


